## Commissioner Nate Todd Takes the Reins of the Weston County Commission



The Weston County Commission saw a change in command at the first regular meeting of 2025 on January 7. Commissioner Nate Todd was nominated as Chariman by newly re-elected Commissioner Marty Ertman and seconded by re-elected incumbent Ed Wagoner. Ed Wagoner was nominated for Vice-Chair by Commissioner Ertman and the motion was seconded by Chairman Todd. All voted aye on both positions. The next discussion was the Legal Newspaper for 2025. Both county papers, Newsletter Journal and Weston County Gazette, meet statutes W.S.18-3-517-519 to qualify for a the legal paper. The Weston County Gazette was selected for a bid on the sample minutes of \$294.00 (Gazette) and \$945.00 (Newsletter), with aye votes from Vice-Chairman Wagoner, Commissioner Ertman, and Chairman Todd. Pictured above are (l-r) Vice-Chair Ed Wagoner, Commissioner Marty Ertman, Chairman Nate Todd, Commissioner Vera Huber, and Commissioner Garrett Borton.